
Colorado Springs Coin Club 
The Colorado Springs Coin Club meets 

the fourth Tuesday of each month at 7:00 P.M. at the 
Colorado Springs Police Department, Gold Hill Division (South West) 

Community Room 
955 West Moreno Avenue 

Guests are welcome at all our regular meetings. 
August Regular Meeting - August 23, 2016 

Agenda 

July Meeting 
 Our meeting was attended by thirty-four members and ten guests; Elden and Sylvia L., Chris W., 
Matt G., Linden and Liz P., Matt T., Erin B., Daniel G., and Mary S. 
 The secretary’s report as published in the July newsletter was presented and accepted. 
 The treasurer’s report was given by our treasurer and accepted. 

July Business 
 Jerry F. reviewed the prizes for the membership drive. 
 All ten of the attending guests joined club membership. 

July Collectors Corner 
  Displaying numismatic items were; Dan U. - souvenirs of foreign material, Bruce B. - Challenge 
coins, J.C.S. - machine damaged doubling of coins, Mike W. - counterfeit Morgan dollars and  
Jerry F. - his Indian Cent collection. 

July Door Prize Winners 

 Members winning prizes were; Bruce B., James G., J.C.S., John G., Amanda and Lynn. 

July Membership Prize 
 Our monthly membership prize winner was John G. 

I. Introduction of guests and new members
VP, Bob Cuppy will be in charge of this meeting

II. Secretary’s Report
III. Treasurer’s Report
IV. Collector’s Corner
V. Old Business
VI. New Business
VII.    Did you know?
VIII. Intermission Break
IX. Program; Sam Gelberd along with Rodney Gillis 

will present “Mercury Dime Grading”
X. Regular Auction
XI. Door and Membership Prize Drawings 



July Volunteer Prizes 
   Winner of the 2015-16 show volunteers prize were David C. and George M. 

July Program, Spotlight on a Local Dealer 
 Tom Hallenbeck of Hallenbeck’s Coin Gallery was our Spotlight on a Local Dealer.  Starting 
working with his father, Tom bought out Ken fifteen years ago.  Both Tom and Ken have both been 
ANA presidents and members of both Colorado Springs Coin Club’s.  The business is family-owned 
and operated, having nineteen employees and have been serving the Colorado Springs and sur-
rounding areas since 1983. 

August Program, Spotlight on a Local Dealer 
 Numismatic Educator and club member, Sam Gelberd along with Education Director at the ANA, 
Rodney Gillis will be conducting a club program on how to grade Mercury Dimes.   

August NS Meeting Discussion 
 At this August Coin Club meeting we will again review the items that were discussed at the August 
Society meeting regarding Ken Byrd’s ownership and management of the 2017 Coin Show. 

ANA’s Web Space Page 
   Our website can be viewed at (cscc.anaclubs.org) or (csns.anaclubs.org).  We do need 
members help with this website and ask for any ideas for adding information, articles, and art work 
to the site.  Our monthly newsletters and all club information can also be viewed on the website. 

2016  Membership  Drive 
Once again, we want to remind members of our “2016 Membership Drive”. 

The members who have earned the most "points" on/by meeting of October 25, 2016 wins. 
The three prizes that will be awarded and the point system are as follows: 

Three prizes - based on total "points" earned
3rd --  2000-2010 $1 blank planchet mint error (slabbed) 
2nd -- 1943 Walking Liberty Half Dollar, MS-63 (slabbed) 
1st --  1883-CC Morgan Silver Dollar, GSA box, MS-64 

brought up atvthe  
How to earn "points"

1 point for every guest brought to a Coin Club meeting 
     - if that guest becomes a member, 2 additional points are earned 

2 points for every guest under the age of 30 brought to a Coin Club meeting 
     - if under 30 guest becomes a member, 4 additional points are earned 

2 points if someone brings a family as guests.  Family must have 3 or more  
     - if 3 or more members of a guest family become members,  

then an additional 4 points are earned. 

We would emphasize that members should bring a guest…
Anyone who does will receive a special prize.



Did you know? 

For 7/26/2016 

1. Who designed the Lincoln Cent in 1909? 

       Kevin L. 

2. Who designed the Memorial Reverse of the Lincoln Cent in 1958? 

 Frank Gasparro, various winners 

3.  In what year were In what year were proof Lincoln Cents produced at the San Fran-
cisco mint with some specimens missing the “S” ? 

1990, various winners 

Did you know? 

For 8/23/2016 

1. On what date was the last U. S. Large Cent produced? 

2. If someone gives you two coins totaling $.55 but one is not a nickel, what are the     
two coins. 

3. In 1909 the designers initials (V.D.B.) on the Lincoln Cent were removed from the re-
verse.  In what year did they return and in what location?  Need both answers on this 
one to win. 

ANSWERS WILL BE REQUESTED AT THE MEETING 

3 prizes will be awarded 

George Mountford, Secretary 


